
As Cambian Hartlepool School approached the last few weeks of the Summer Term there 
was plenty of activities planned to celebrate the positive year the majority our young 
people had, in recognition of academic progress improved attendance and behaviour. 

Activities stated with the annual Science Trip to Stanhope pupils and staff climbed the hills 
and dug for crystal treasures at Stanhope.  

Stanhope is known for its historical lead mining activity, with several old mines and its 
associated structures are still visible in the hills.  

One of the mines in the area we have discovered, is known 
for different mineral deposits like quartz, calcite, and 
siderite. Our learners dug deep for 
the minerals and found their very 
own pieces of treasure. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fishing was next "A bad day of fishing is still better than a good day at the office!"  Another 
trip to Carrs fishing lake, this time with more success than last time, it may have only been 
one fish they caught, but it was still one more than the previous trip. Great weather, still 
water, snacks and the odd fishing joke made for an enjoyable day.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Alongside the fishing trip other pupils and staff embarked on an 
adventure-packed trip to Flamingo Land.  The rides and 
rollercoaster were a big highlight for many- lots of laughter and 
excitement all around.  Some pupils explored the zoo, met 
animals, learned about wildlife.   

The trip was not just fun, but also a wonderful chance to build 
friendships, gain confidence and make lifelong memories.   

 

 

 

A whole school activity planned at the North East Wake Park promoting team building 
positive relationships and just having fun messing about on the water. 

The learners had so much fun on the lake at Wake, 

Some learners hesitant to get in and others eager to run the race. 

Eventually the group conquered some fears to be swimming in the lake, 

Others falling in by mistake. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



We also welcomed two new members of staff LSA Behreez Brown, Assistant Head and 
SENCO Craig Davies both who also brought along “Big Ted” who has been a great hit with 

the pupils supporting our pupil’s mental health with cuddles and walks. 

 

 

We celebrated excellent attendance with pupils receiving a 
voucher in 

recognition of achieving over 95% attendance 
with a special mention for Jono our Science and 
Maths Teacher who achieved 100% attendance 

this academic year!!  

 

Finally, we celebrated the end of term with a 
BBQ sharing memories of the year and enjoying some quality food thanks to Chef Kirsty we 

also said goodbye to our Yr11’s wishing them all the success with their chosen Post 16 
Pathway. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


